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Dear MNA Better Newspaper Contest Judges,


Curious, analytical, intelligent. Those were the three words that we included in our help wanted ad when seeking a new reporter. When Nathaniel Nelson answered that call, we found much more. He is a phenomenal writer, an incredibly thorough researcher, and a thoughtful and sensitive interviewer.

This year, I challenged Nate to come up with new ways to cover mental illness, and he brought a score of stories that highlight healing, opportunity, and compassion — thoughtfully covering a topic that can be difficult to find the stories, and the people, behind the numbers and stigma. His education reporting covered a time when our school district faced incredible upheaval and turmoil, including complex financial problems, a troubling achievement gap, and plenty of initiatives aimed at addressing those challenges. 

Not only does Nate write beautiful, well-researched stories, he often brings the best ideas to our story board. From the first week he sat down at the news desk, Nate was on a mission to discover each corner of the community — to make meaningful contacts, friends, and mentors. 

We at the Winona Post have been very blessed to have Nate as a reporter, and as a friend. I am amazed at the quality writing he produces, and the professionalism with which he represents our newspaper. You couldn’t ask for a better New Journalist of the Year.

Thank you so much for your consideration, and for volunteering your time to judge this contest.


Sincerely,



Sarah Elmquist Squires
Winona Post Editor




